
Latest News - Boat Ramp Opening Soon 

Work is almost complete on the upgraded West Beach Boat Ramp, with the new and 
improved facilities to reopen to boat users by the end of next week (before 7 January 
2022). 

The upgrade has included the replacement of the ramp surface, extension of the 
ramp into deeper water and remediation work on steel piles.  As part of the 
replacement of the ramp surface, over 10 kilometres of grooves have been made in 
the surface to improve grip, and 24 tonnes of slurry was vacuumed out of the area. 

Water was returned to the ramp area last night (29 December 2021) with sheet piles 
and struts to be removed over the coming days. 

Final completion works to the inner northern breakwater will be undertaken in 
January. 

 

Returning water to the ramp area - 29 December 2021 


